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	FACILITY ADDRESS: 5250 West Tyson Avenue
	CITY: Tampa

PHONE: (813) 839-5792

	MAILING ADDRESS: Same
	CITY: Tampa


	FLA


	ZIP: 33611

	INSPECTION DATE:

May 8, 2012
	TIME IN:

9:30 AM
	TIME OUT:

11:00 AM
	INSPECTION TYPE:

Annual
	STATUS:

In Compliance

	NEDS NUMBER: 0570439

	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Boat Manufacturing

	CONTACT (S): Brad Lazzara and Richard  Lazzara  Vice President

	I went to Lazzra for annual compliance inspection. At the facility site I met with Mr. Brad and Richard Lazzara both they introduce them self as vice president of Lazzra Yachts. Richard escorted me through the facility and explained their operation. Lazzara has an assembly line in a warehouse to make yachts that are about 75-foot long. All of the operation area was empty. Richard said that their business almost 80% down and sometime he has difficulty to make payrolls. The facility recently obtained a after the fact construction permit to assemble furniture for sale. 

The facility emission control through work practice.

EU: 02, Laminating and Gel coating
Richard and I walked to the warehouse assembly line for making Yachts of 75-foot size. There were no Yachts in that area for fabrication or repair Richard said that their business is down almost 80% and he has difficulty to make their payrolls.
Back in the facility office I discussed their recordkeeping and SOC that has not been submitted to EPC for year ending 2010 and late submittal for yearend 2011. Richard said he hired the pervious person that was responsible for recordkeeping to complete the recordkeeping SOC(s) and any other concerns EPC has by May 30, 2012. I will revisit the facility site at that time for completed SOC’s and recordkeeping. 
On may 30 2012 I met with Brad Lazzara and their consultant engineer Tom John. Tom Told me that he has all of the recordkeeping and him and I went over the recordkeeping form June 2011 through April of 2012. After reviewing all the recordkeeping I took a complete copy of April 2012 recordkeeping and tom said is easier to e-mail me the rest of the recordkeeping. 

After reviewed of recordkeeping we discussed the SOC and Annual SOC for the year of 2010 and 2011.

We also reviewed the required VOC and their HAP usage materials all of the above usage are well below their operation permit limits.  

I received via e-mail all of recordkeeping and required hap reporting and calculation from Tom and I find that facility is in compliance at this time. The ARM will up-dated. (see attached record)

	INSPECTED BY: Mohammad Nozari 
	DATE: June 18, 2012



